
Connections
Dear Wilson County FCE members,
Starting this letter to you has not been easy.
I have written and rewritten my words many
times. The words I have are not adequate.
Gratitude is the best word I have to describe
my feelings of our time together over the last
almost 18 years. 
The time has come for me to take on a new adventure. I’m excited to
begin something new and to make an impact across the state of
Tennessee. On July 3rd, I joined the Family and Consumer Sciences
Department as their newest state specialist. 
Our time here has been fun for me. I came to you fresh out of college
with lots to learn from each of you. Over the years, I tried to help each
of you as best as I could. However, you helped me much more. One of
my Extension mentors has often said, “FCE raised me.”  I agree with her.
FCE has surely raised me, too. 
Thank you for accepting me and loving me. Thank you for celebrating
with me every step of the way. Thank you for grieving with me in our
greatest loss. And thank you for praising with me when Johnny and I
were finally able to have children. My greatest gifts in this life (so far)
came along while I was working in Wilson County. I will always have
fond memories of my time with you. 
Thank you. Again, and again and a million times over, thank you. I am
grateful that I had the opportunity to work alongside you. 

All my best,
Shelly Barnes
Extension Specialist 
Family and Consumer Sciences
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                            Greetings To All,
                                First and foremost, I would like to thank you:
"My Family" for such a great 1st quarter. I am so pleased to see everyone who has
attended the County Council meetings. And having Breakfast with the County
Council Officers. 
I want to Thank all the Clubs who have recruited new club members. Wilson
County FCE is really growing. 
I want to Thank so many of you that support and trust me as your County Council
President. I know there is still room for me to grow, so whatever you think I need
to do or don’t need to do tug my shirt tail and let me know. I’m always available
and willing to listen to your comments.
Our Craft Club is really growing so please continue to join us every 1st
Wednesday. It's great fun, we learn a lot, and believe me, we are eating good.
Thank you Carolyn, Helene, and Bebe. I look forward to this every month.
For those that are going to the Retreat in Pulaski, you will be having a blast with so
many exciting things to do!
As I told you from the beginning, I will be visiting all Clubs and to the Clubs that I
have already visited, "Thank you for your warm hospitality." 
As your County Council President, I would like to say Thank you to all of you who
have made a difference in FCE. 

Sincerely Yours,
Regina McCathern

Wilson County FCE President  

From the President's Desk

Important Dates

August:
1st State Office Nominations due to Debby

Johnson
4th Central Region Annual Meeting
Registration due to Carrie Shehane

12th Cultural Arts entries due at the Wilson
Co. TN State Fair

21st Fashion Revue entries due at the Wilson
Co. TN State Fair




July:
28th Membership List and Dues due to Carrie

Shehane
 31st County Council Meeting 9am Veteran's

Building



Heat oil in skillet.
Bring the water to a boil.
Add sugar to water.
Pour over the cornmeal and mix well.
Pat into round patties. Warning HOT!
Add to hot oil
Fry on both sides till brown.

Ingredients:
1 cup Martha White 
Self-Rising Cornmeal
1 tbsp sugar
1 cup boiling water
3 tbsp oil
Preparation:

1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.

Hot Water Cornbread

New at the Wilson Co. TN State Fair
for 2023

Husband Calling Contest
Mom Calling Contest

State Canning
State Honey Show

New Competitions
New Cultural Arts Categories

Diamond Painting
Floral Design

New Fashion Revue
Categories

Tie Dye
Aprons

Costumes
Embellished T-Shirt

Embellished Accessories

 Make sure to read the Fair

Catalog for new categories in

Adult Consumer Sciences!



 Upcoming Local Events:

July 28th Rock around the Block on
Lebanon's Historic Downtown Square
July 29th Lillie B's Christmas in July at

the Farm Bureau Expo
August 5th Nashville Cars and Coffee at

the Nashville SuperSpeedway
August 17th Wilson Co. TN State Fair
opens at the Wilson Co. Fairgrounds

Chair Volleyball Travel Team
Come play chair volleyball and

compete against other FCE
clubs for bragging rights!

October 5th at the Lane Agri-
Park Community Center in

Murfreesboro, TN

For more information contact Regina
McCathern at 615-473-8332 or

mrmccathern@yahoo.com

  Get an early start. Try avoiding summertime activities during the hottest part of the day
which is between the hours of 10am and 3pm. 
Hydrate yourself. Always drink plenty of water. Get creative by adding fresh herbs and
fruit for a tasty treat. Set hydration goals! Meet and beat them. 
Choose exercise wisely. Stay cool with exercises like swimming, indoor walking, bowling or
other options. 
Use sunscreen. Make sure to protect all parts of your body not covered by clothing. Think
about your activity before you choose your sunscreen. If you plan to sweat a lot or get
wet, consider a sunscreen labeled as water-resistant 
Dress for the weather. Reduce your risk of overheating by choosing light-colored, loose-
fitting and moisture wicking clothing. Always being mindful of proper shoes will also help
prevent falls. 
Snack smart. Try to use the original fast foods (fruits and vegetables) as snacks instead of
sugary snacks. Make healthy choices. 
Review medications. Some medication can make us more susceptible to the heat and at a
higher risk of becoming dehydrated. Consult with your doctor or pharmacist if you have
specific questions. 

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.




Summer Tips to Beat the Heat!

August is National
Black Business Month

Did you know July is UV
Safety Month?

Support your local black
owned businesses!



Juneteenth
Monday June 19, 2023

On this day, June 19, 1865 Major
General Gordon Granger issued the

order freeing all slaves in Texas. Early
celebrations date to the following

year, mostly in church related
gatherings. The rise of Jim Crow sadly

saw a reduction in these festivities
but a resurgence during the civil

rights movements of the 1960s has
seen the holiday gain strength again.
This day has been a federal holiday

since 2021.

Retreat Recap
"2023 Retreat was the best! The food was
amazing and all the crafts and leadership

lessons were great.  A big shout out to
Jenna Kilga for putting Wilson County

silent auction gift bags together. It sold for
$170.00! So if you missed it this year be

ready for next year."

-Regina McCathern,
Tuckers Crossroads

"This was my first time attending an FCE
retreat and I already cannot wait to go

again next year! I learned so much from
the classes offered and made

unforgettable memories and amazing new
friends,"

-Jill Kirby, Oakland

COUNCIL
OFFICERS
NEEDED

Please help our Wilson Co FCE by
joining the board! Officers needed for

2024 include President-Elect and
Secretary. Please stop by the
Extension office to pick up a

nomination form.

July is Plastic Free
Make an effort to rid our
world of plastic trash by

taking this month to
reduce your use of
single-use plastics
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